
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE – JUNE 18, 2007 
 

YORK REGION 10-YEAR ROADS PROGRAM UPDATE 
PRESENTATION BY MR. DINO BASSO, DIRECTOR OF CAPITAL DELIVERY 
 
Recommendation 
 
The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works recommends: 
 
1. That the concerns identified by the Committee of the Whole at its Working Session of May 

29, 2007 with respect to the presentation made by Mr. Dino Basso (Director, Capital Delivery 
Roads) on York Region’s 10 Year Road Program Update, be acknowledged and formally 
addressed by the Region of York as listed: 
 

i. Clarification is required with respect to the Region’s speed limit review program and its 
impact on Regional Roads within the City of Vaughan. 

 
ii. Traffic infiltration concerns within the existing residential neighourhoods in the area of the 

Rutherford Road GO Station east of Keele Street have persisted for several years. It is 
requested that Regional Road turning prohibitions be explored amongst other possible 
alternatives to alleviate this concern. 

 
iii. The Teston Road link between Keele Street and Dufferin Street should be included as a 

priority project on the Region’s 10 Year Road Program. 
 

iv. Improvements to Dufferin Street south of Steeles Avenue should be explored in 
cooperation with the City of Toronto in order to alleviate the traffic capacity issues in this 
area.  

 
v. Intersection improvements at Bathurst Street and Centre Street should be explored due 

to the major commercial developments currently underway in this area. 
 

vi. Extensive traffic congestion at the intersection of Weston Road and Highway 7 continues 
to be a concern with the City and should be reviewed. 

 
 
2. That a copy of this report be forwarded to the Region of York. 

 
Economic Impact
 
There are no immediate budgetary impacts resulting from the adoption of this report. 
 
Communications Plan 
 
N/A 
 
Purpose 
 
This report has been prepared to formally advise the Region of York of all concerns raised by the 
Committee of the Whole at its Working Session of May 29, 2007 with respect to York Region’s 10 
Year Road Program Update (Refer to Attachment 1) such that all concerns may be 
acknowledged and formally addressed by the Region of York.    
 

  
 
 



Background – Analysis and Options 
  

At the Committee of the Whole Working Session meeting of May 29, 2007, an update 
presentation on York Region’s 10 Year Road Program was made by Mr. Dino Basso, Director, 
Capital Delivery Roads, of the Transportation and Works Department. The presentation outlined 
Regional Council’s approved 10 Year Roads Program, initiatives respecting Streetscaping, 
Transit and Higher Occupancy Vehicle (HOV) strategies and the status of all Regional road 
projects currently underway.  The following is a comprehensive list of concerns raised by the 
Committee of the Whole following Mr. Basso’s presentation: 
 

i. Clarification is required with respect to the Region’s speed limit review program and its 
impact on Regional Roads within the City of Vaughan. 

 
ii. Traffic infiltration concerns within the existing residential neighourhoods in the area of the 

Rutherford Road GO Station east of Keele Street have persisted for several years. It is 
requested that Regional Road turning prohibitions be explored amongst other possible 
alternatives to alleviate this concern. 

 
iii. The Teston Road link between Keele Street and Dufferin Street should be included as a 

priority project on the Region’s 10 Year Road Program. 
 

iv. Improvements to Dufferin Street south of Steeles Avenue should be explored in 
cooperation with the City of Toronto in order to alleviate the traffic capacity issues in this 
area.  

 
v. Intersection improvements at Bathurst Street and Centre Street should be explored due to 

the major commercial developments currently underway in this area. 
 

vi. Extensive traffic congestion at the intersection of Weston Road and Highway 7 continues to 
be a concern with the City and should be reviewed. 

 
 
 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
In consideration of the strategic priorities established by Vaughan Vision 2007, the 
recommendations of this report will assist in ensuring: 
 

• Effective and efficient delivery of services; 
• The implementation of OPA 600; 
• Effective political leadership; and 
• Stronger relationships with other government authorities and agencies.  

 
Regional Implications 
 
Modifications to York Region’s 10 Year Capital Roads Program may be realized as a result of on-
going local transportation related issues within the City to be addressed in cooperation with 
Regional Staff. 
 
Conclusion
 
It is therefore recommended that the above noted concerns identified by the Committee of the 
Whole at its working session of May 29, 2007 with respect to the presentation made by Mr. Dino 
Basso (Director, Capital Delivery Roads) on York Region’s 10 Year Road Program Update, be 
acknowledged and formally addressed by the Region of York. 



 
Attachments  
 

1. York Region 10 Year Road Program Update - presentation 
 
 
Report prepared by 

 
Michael Frieri, Development Supervisor, Engineering Planning & Studies, Ext. 8729 
 

 Respectfully submitted,    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Bill Robinson, P. Eng.      Michael Won, P. Eng. 
 Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works   Director of Development/ 
         Transportation Engineering 
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